STATE OF COLORAD

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
Office of Legal Counsel

121 State Capitol Building
Denver, CO 80203

(303) 866-2471

(303) 866-2003 fax

john W. Hickenlooper
Governor

VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL
November 21, 2014

Fleet Russell White, Jr.
Priscilla Brown White

Dear Mr. and Mrs. White:

The Governor’s Office (“Office”) received your letter dated October 15. 2014, requesting
an investigation into alleged “violations of Colorado law by the Boulder District Attorney’s
office.” The Colorado Open Records Act, § 24-72-201, ef seq., does not grant our Office
investigative authority over the public records of other custodians. We have reviewed your
correspondence and have discussed the matter with the Attorney General’s office. Our Office is
not the custodian of records for the Boulder County District Attorney’s office, and we are not in
a position to determine what records exist or may be withheld. Thank you for your
correspondence.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter.
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Senior Deputy Legal Counsel





